
Shutesbury Board of Health

November 3, 2021, 7 pm


Virtual meeting


Present: Catherine Hilton, chair; Wm Levine, Norene Pease, Arleen Read, Garrett Simonsen, 
board members.


Minutes of previous meeting approved.


Brad Foster, 579 West Pelham Road, U-30: the Board agreed to issue a revised well permit to 
include destruction of the existing shallow well and to correct the category: “new construction/
old dwelling” rather than “repair existing approved system.” 


Mark Olszewski, 180 Locks Pond Road: CK recommends approval.  Board agreed to issue DWCP 
# 2021-1101 for new construction.  


Greg Steve, 56 Wendell Road: waiting for an update on the demolition project.


A town-announce will go out soon publicizing the availability of Covid vaccination for ages 5-11 
and the FRCOG vaccination bus.  There will also be a mention of a TED talk about mRNA 
technology.


The Contact Tracing Collaborative is winding down and will wrap up its work by the end of the 
year; the state is funding regional contact tracing initiatives.


Adjourn 7:30.


